
1 
 

MINUTES 
HEALTH & SANITATION COMMITTEE 

JULY 5, 2022 
 

 The Penn Township Health and Sanitation Committee convened on Tuesday, 
July 5, 2022, at 7:52 p.m. following the Finance Committee meeting. Present were 
Chairman Berlingo, Commissioners Allison, Brown, Elksnis and Heiland. Also present 
were Township Manager Rodgers, Police Chief Hettinger, Fire Chief Clousher, 
Township Engineer Bortner, Zoning Officer Smith, WWTP Superintendent Mahone and 
Township Secretary Sweeney. The following items were discussed: 
  
ANNOUNCEMENTS: There were none. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES: The minutes of the June 7, 2022, Health and 
Sanitation Committee meeting were approved as submitted. 
 
CITIZEN’S COMMENTS: There were none.  
 
OAK HILL HERSHEY / HEIGHTS SEWER PROJECT: WWTP Superintendent Mahone 
reported the contractor has just about finished the installation of the new storm sewer 
system. They have graded and seeded the easement behind the properties where the 
sanitary sewer was installed. They did some tree removal for the Hershey Heights part 
of the project. They plan to start the sanitary sewer for Hershey Heights on July 7, 2022. 
 
JANET STREET AND BREEZEWOOD DRIVE SEWER PROJECTS: WWTP 
Superintendent Mahone reported the Township will be sending a notice to the owner of 
920 Centennial Avenue informing them that the Township will be filing for eminent 
domain.  
 
The Township was informed that the South Western School Board has approved the 
easement agreement with the Township for the Breezewood Drive project.  
 
REFUSE AND RECYCLING COLLECTION CONTRACT: WWTP Superintendent 
Mahone reported The York County Solid Waste Authority Coordinator reviewed the 
Township’s bid spec’s and suggested a few minor changes due to the recent changes in 
the recycling markets. Superintendent Mahone asked the Committee when they would 
like to go to bid. The Committee recommended adding a fuel clause in the contract, and 
it was suggested to schedule to open bids at the September meeting.  
 
OTHER MATTERS: WWTP Superintendent Mahone reported that the first shipment of 
the new black Township trash bags will be received this week. A notification of the color 
change will be posted on the website as well as the fall/winter newsletter.  
 
CITIZEN’S QUESTIONS TO THE COMMITTEE: Several residents were in attendance 
to ask questions regarding the Oak Hill/Hershey Heights sewer project. Those that 
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spoke were Ms. Cindy Staley, 865 Hershey Heights Road, Mrs. Judy Sieg, 853 Hershey 
Heights Road, and Mr. Jack Corriere, 114 Oak Hill Drive. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:09 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Donna M. Sweeney,  
Township Secretary  


